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Norfolk County Council updates

Greater Norwich Growth Board pioneer innovative finance model
The Greater Norwich Growth Board (GNGB), which is already a unique entity in local government collaboration terms, recently became the first example in the country of authorities working together to collectively borrow finance to accelerate the development of major infrastructure across their region.
At its most recent board meeting on 27 September, all partners of the GNGB agreed to the establishment of an innovative new loan scheme utilising the governments Public Works Loans Board. 
The new Greater Norwich City Deal Loans Fund will reallocate a £20m reduced cost borrowing capacity originally allocated through a City Deal with government – thus providing all authorities in the partnership with access to upfront loan funding to support the delivery of key infrastructure in the Greater Norwich area.
The board have immediately used this scheme to approve a £4.5m loan to South Norfolk Council in order to forward fund a developer contribution which will accelerate construction of the Long Stratton bypass. 
More information about the work of the GNGB available here.

Kinship Care week
Norfolk County Council is joining with other local authorities to celebrate Kinship Care Week (2 to 8 October) and the vital role of relatives and friends who step up to raise a child whose parents are not able to care for them.
In Norfolk we have 947 households raising children in kinship care. Across England, 53% of children in kinship care are raised by grandparents. Many other children are brought up by aunts, uncles, brothers and sister, other relatives, and family friends.  

Kinship care arrangements come about for a variety of reasons, due to the death or long-term illness of a parent, their imprisonment or where children have been at risk of significant harm meaning they can no longer live at home. 
Kinship care means that children can be raised by their wider family, rather than having to go into the care system. The love, stability and familiarity provided by kinship carers leads to children raised by their extended family network having a stronger sense of identity and better life outcomes.  

Norfolk Library and Information Service
To celebrate Libraries Week 2023, Norfolk residents are being urged to use their local library to find out all the ways they can go green.
Libraries Week (2 - 8 October) is an annual  week-long celebration of the nation’s much-loved libraries. This year’s theme is ‘Go Green at the Library’ to encourage the community to continue working towards being more sustainable and support the climate action cause.
Norfolk Libraries are promoting the national theme of “Go Green at the Library” by helping residents find all the information they need to make their lives greener and more sustainable in their own communities.
Norfolk’s Libraries also have information about Norfolk County Council’s wider schemes to help the environment and what they can do: Whether it’s becoming a Master Composter, learning more about recycling or getting the skills needed to be Food Savvy.
Borrowing books from your local library is  a great example of sustainability, saving residents money and shelf-space, and being kinder to the planet. Once you’ve read and returned the books, they can be borrowed by someone else.
You can also browse our 'Go Green at the Library' collection online here. 
 

Government updates

Prime Minister’s Conservative Party Conference Speech
On 4 October the Prime Minister made a speech at the at the Conservative Party Conference.  This included several announcements including:
· Changing the approach to HS2 and investing money that would have been spent on extending the HS2 scheme into other transport schemes. Further details about how this may benefit the East of England available on the government website here. 
· Protecting young people from harms of smoking. Further details about the announcement on the government website here.
· The introduction of a new Advanced British Standard qualification. Further details on the government website here. 


Long Term Plan for towns
The government has set out their long-term plan for “let behind” towns. They say that this will provide long-term investment in 55 selected towns - to be spent on local people’s priorities such as regenerating local high streets and town centres or securing public safety.
Great Yarmouth is the only government selected town in Norfolk. Each selected town will: 
· Develop a Long-Term Plan to invest in and regenerate their town, based on the 
· priorities of local people and put to local people for consultation.
· Receive £20 million over ten years to support the Town Plan, to be spent on issues that matter to local people, including regenerating high streets and securing public safety. This plan will be  put to local people.
· Establish a Town Board to bring together community leaders, employers, local 
· authorities, and the local MP to oversee and deliver the Long-Term Plan. 
· Use a toolkit of powers, from tackling anti-social behaviour to auctioning empty 
· high street shops, reforming licensing rules on shops and restaurants and 
· supporting more housing in town centres.
To ensure towns achieve their potential, the government is  establishing a Towns Taskforce, reporting directly to the Prime Minister and Levelling Up Secretary. The Taskforce will help Town Boards to develop their Town Plans and advise them on how best to take advantage of government policies, unlock private and philanthropic investment and engage their communities.
Government says that the plan is carefully designed to complement their wider levelling up programme, working alongside funding for specific projects across the UK, targeted support to the places most in need through Levelling Up Partnerships, and initiatives supporting economic growth in wider city regions like investment zones.    
Further details and a link the government’s selection methodology are available on the government website here.

Plan for Drivers
The Transport Secretary announced a new 30-point plan to support people’s freedom to use their cars and curb what the Government describes as over-zealous enforcement measures. 
The plan focuses upon issues they say matter to motorists such as smoother journeys, stopping unfair enforcement, easier parking, cracking down on inconsiderate driving and helping the transition to zero emission driving.  
Examples of actions that they say could help include fixing potholes and road repairs, fining roadworks which overrun, new technology to simplify parking payments and updating 20mph zone guidance for England to prevent inappropriate blanket use.
Further details available and a link to the plan available on the government website here.

Ban on single use plastics
On 1 October 2023, a ban on certain single use plastics, such as polystyrene food containers and plastic cutlery, came into force. 
The new restrictions are focused on takeaways, sandwich bars, care homes and retailers who supply certain single use plastic items, and covers single use plastics, also known as disposable plastics. The are intended to reduce the amount of non-recyclable material ending up in bins, and then on into landfill or incineration.
Councils will have to enforce the ban locally through their trading standards teams, which, as the Local Government Association has warned, could be a difficult task due to the lack of awareness from individuals and businesses, and as trading standards teams remain stretched, often enforcing over 80 Parliamentary acts and 2000 pieces of supporting legislation.
Further guidance related to the ban is available on the government website here.

Increase to National Living Wage
The Chancellor committed to accept the Low Pay Commission’s recommendations - which will be announced in November. Based on the Low Pay Commission’s latest forecasts, this would see the National Living Wage increase to over £11 an hour from April 2024 and would mean the annual earnings of a full-time worker on the National Living Wage will increase by over £1,000 next year.   
People currently aged 23 and over are eligible for the National Living Wage, with over 2 million workers on low pay set to benefit from the increase, including 220,000 in the East of England.
If I can be of any further assistance please do not hesitate to contact me.
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